PCAA MEETING

GAYLEN'S GARAGE

MAY 19^{TH} , 2025

6:00 P.M.

MEMBERS PRESENT: Larry Carr & Janet, Everett & Barb Muhlhausen, Sheldon Huppert, Yvonne Blodgett, Roger & Delores Fritz, Dan & Denise Hager, Jim & Janice Ottman, Dawn Kobs, Jamie Langer, Gaylen and Sue Langer, Kevin & Diane Johnson, Ken & Mary Hoffmyier, Linda Townsend, Phil & Kim Deiss, Joanne Ottman, Tom Schutz, Gary R. Huppert, Mary & Jack O'Neil, Gary Huppert, Bud Rudd, John & Monica Lewis, Dickie Nelson, Mark Kinneman, Brian Stein, Mark Books, Joan Churchill, Brad & Leann Gutting, Greg & Marcy Reid, Dwight Smith, R.B., Tyrone Johnson, Eugene Beck, Dave Deiss, Tina Huppert

Meeting called to order 6:05 P.M. by Jack O'Neil

Secretary's Report read by Denise Hager from our April meeting and was approved by Roger Fritz and Phil Deiss.

Treasury Report ready by Tina Huppert and approved by Dwight Smith and Gary Huppert.

Old Business:

Larry Johnson's memorial date is June 21^{st,} and flowers will be purchased for the private graveside service.

In memory of Larry, we purchased a bench and table and will be placed near our fair booth at the Pierce County Fair.

Donations of 1000.00 each were given to the Elmwood Fire Department and Ambulance Service. Dave Deiss, Dickie Nelson, and Gary Huppert presented the checks. They were very appreciative of the donations.

WATVA conference- no members attended this year.

ATV/UTV Safety Course was updated and Dave Deiss talked to the group of students in the class about our PCAA. Dave presented twenty-seven certificates when they completed the course and Tina Huppert paid for the classes as planned. The families were pleased that we paid for the students to attend, and we offer a 50.00 discount if they purchase a helmet at the places we have planned to use.

Scavenger Hunt update by Mary O' Neil- The group met and made great progress. They have twenty-six bar locations that will participate. Each location paid 60.00 to be advertised in the booklet and a picture that was taken in the bar. Once you purchase a booklet you will try to match the picture in the bar. 750 booklets are being made. M & M sales donated 1000.00 to have an ad on the outside of the booklet. Each location will get twenty booklets to sell for 5.00 apiece to the customers interested in the Scavenger hunt. We will also have booklets available at our next meeting too.

The Scavenger Hunt will go from June 15th to September 15th. The committee will review the booklets, and there will be three winners. First place is 1000.00 and 500.00 for second place and 250.00 for third place. The committee is Jack and Mary, Phil and Kim, Dave, Donnie Sabby, Dan and Wendy and Dickie Nelson. There are guidelines, and one is to purchase a beverage when you visit their place, and you must be 21 years old. Guidelines are listed in the booklets.

New Business:

Gary Huppert visited the Pepin County UTV meeting and they are talking about plans to be able to cross the bridge into Durand on our UTV's. It could take a while, but they are in discussion at this time.

El Paso – Aug 17th 2:00 P.M. Parade. Ellsworth Parade is cancelled this year because of road work on Grant Street.

Raffle for this year will be tabled until the June meeting motion made by Phil Deiss and seconded by Tom Schutz.

Fair Booth schedule will be available at our June meeting.

Special thanks to Gaylen and Sue for having our meeting at their garage.

Next meeting will be at El Paso Bar @ 6:00 P.M.

Meeting adjourned at 6:39 P.M. motion made by Tom Schutz and seconded by Everett Muhlhausen.